
 

Neuroinflammation, Pain and Fatigue Laboratory University of Alabama at Birmingham 

Could you help us with a new study? 
Our laboratory is starting a new study examining relationships between emotions, hormones, 
and pain. We need some help selecting videos for the study. We have put together a collection 
of short videos and would like for you to rate them based on how they make you feel. They are 
generally positive videos. We will use the ratings you provide to determine which videos to use 
in the full study. All you have to do is watch 6 videos (randomly selected from the full set) and 
complete an online survey about each one. It should take less than 40 minutes to do the entire 
study. You do not have to complete a consent form to do this study -- the only personal 
information we will collect is your gender and your approximate age. You need to have 
speakers or headphones to do the survey. You won't be compensated for participating, but 
your input will help us greatly! The link to the survey page below contains all the instructions 
you need. Don't worry if the quality of the videos is poor -- we have better versions that will be 
used in the full study. Please make sure there are no distractions and you can settle in and fully 
watch the videos. If you have questions or concerns, you can email youngerlab@uab.edu 

Click here to take part in the Responses to Watching Videos study 

or 

https://uab.co1.qualtrics.com/SE/?SID=SV_0vNM8AOd9FJsnPf 

Sincerely,  

 
Jarred Younger, PhD 
Director - Neuroinflammation, Pain and Fatigue Laboratory 
Associate Professor, Department of Psychology 
Associate Professor, Departments of Anesthesiology and Rheumatology 
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